

Weekly Newsletter and Program



PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

MEETING NUMBER 2169 THURSDAY, 11 May 2023 Grosvenor Hotel

President Sue Dixon

 welcomed Members and guest speaker Angelo Lanzillis to give a Goolwa Wharf Update, accompanied by Alexandrina Council CEO Nigel Morris. Sue was also pleased to welcome Grant Mullins, guest of Alan Mullins.

Secretary Cherilyn Fleming

- asked that anyone who had not yet indicated changeover night attendance to do so a.s.a.p. and the menu choices for the evening have been advised.
- She also advised that President Elect Stuart had asked that member's attention was drawn to the Charter Night of the Lightview Club.

Club Matters:

Bob McFarland

 advised that he required 3 projectors for RYDA in September and asked for offers of assistance with this.

Alan Kluske

- is meeting with VH Rotary to look at Xmas Pageant arrangements and advised there are floats and containers available. Also, the intention is to use roving marshals next time.
- He also advised that the Bendigo Bank BSB and account number are on their way.

Chair Mary-anne Woodman introduced Guest Speaker, Angelo Lanzillis for an update on the Goolwa Wharf redevelopment.

Angelo presented an interesting slide show and also explained the reasons for the need to rebuild, including underwater photographs of the deteriorating supporting piles. He also explained the road closures which would limit access to pedestrians and cyclists. Signal point renovation should be completed by the end of 2023, and the wharf by 2024. Work will also be undertaken to make the 3 rail crossings safer

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman



Weekly Newsletter and Program



PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au

Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

but it was confirmed that there would be minimal impact on the Jaralde Park area. The cost of the project is 14.5 million dollars, with Federal and State assistance of app. \$5 million. Pathways and signage will be upgraded and some 9 kms. of decking will be used on the wharf alone. It is intended to use local and national suppliers and none from overseas.

Sergeant Alan Mullins then conducted the usual spirited and lucrative fines session

200 Club winner this week was Number 102 Cherilyn Fleming (2nd week running).

Attendance: Meeting 2169 Thursday 11 May 2023

21 Members present 05 Apologies 1 LOA which is 78% attendance

Next Meeting: Next Meeting on 18 May is at the Grosvenor Hotel our Chairperson is Stuart Ellis who will conduct a Club Assembly.

Meeting Closed at 8.15pm

MARKETS: Please contact Cherilyn Fleming for Market Roster duties.

PORT ELLIOT

20/05/2023	First	7.00am – 11.00am	Des Schirmer	
			Ken Buckley	
	Second	10.30am – 2.00pm	Jeanette Rich	
			Barry Pryor	

GOOLWA

21/05/2023	First	6.00am – 11.00am	Bob McFarland T Alan Mullins
	Second	10.30am – 3.00pm	Brenton Abbott T Bob Oliver

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman



Weekly Newsletter and Program



PRESIDENT SUE DIXON

2022/2023



Postal address; PO Box 243 Victor Harbor 5211 Email address: encounterbay@rotaryclub.org.au

Web address: rotaryencounterbay.org.au

PROGRAM - Rotary Club of Encounter Bay

Partners and guests very welcome

For catering and/or attendance purposes, if you will be an apology or are bringing guests you must advise Fleurieu Crash Repairs 8552-4833 no later than 1600 hrs the day before (Wednesday).

Remember also, when food is available, to advise of any dietary requirements.

May 18	2170	Club Assembly	Stuart Ellis		Grosvenor Hotel
May 25	2171	Ella Jacka	Madeleine Jenkins	VH Childcare Centre	Grosvenor Hotel
June 1	2172	Sue's Swansong	Sue Dixon		Grosvenor Hotel
June 8	2173	Changeover Dinner			Port Elliot Bowling Club

President: Sue Dixon Secretary: Cherilyn Fleming Treasurer: Alan Kluske
Club Service: Jeanette Rich Community Service: Peter Manuel Youth Service: Colin Francis

International Service: David Virgin Market Director: Mary-anne Woodman